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Dedicated to the Dedicated  
 

What is Veterinary Telemedicine? 
 

The Florida Veterinary Medical Association firmly believes in and supports all aspects of veterinary 
telehealth, especially telemedicine when done in the proper and safe confines of an established 
VCPR. 
 
Telehealth is a term used loosely in the discussion of veterinary care in the state of Florida as well 
as the entire United States.  The term actually describes a large umbrella of modalities tied 
together by the use of an electronic device for communication.  Many entities with an agenda want 
you to see everything under this umbrella as a single item… but they are not. 
 
Discussions many times center on a veterinarian or staff member’s ability to interact with a pet 
owner about general care.  These can include subjects like the need to prevent heartworm 
disease, the proper hygiene needed for an animal with extra skin folds, behavior issues, dietary 
issues and other subjects that actually lend themselves well to telecommunications.  This 
interaction is a sub-group under telehealth labeled as teleadvice. 
 
Another interaction that is squarely under the telehealth umbrella is the call from an animal owner 
during an emergency seeking immediate advice as to what to do next.  This can lead to some 
quick recommendations such as how to temporarily bandage a wound or proper use of an over-
the-counter antihistamine and is usually followed by directions to go to the closest veterinary clinic 
or a veterinary ER for emergency care.  This interaction is a sub-group of telehealth labeled as 
teletriage. 
 
Neither of these, teleadvise or teletriage require an established VCPR to perform. 
 
Only a small slice of the area under the veterinary telehealth umbrella is occupied by actual 
veterinary telemedicine.  Telemedicine is the act of a Florida licensed veterinarian diagnosing 
and subsequently prescribing legend drugs or controlled substances strictly by 
telecommunications or audio/visual means.   It is our firm position that this diagnosing and 
prescribing must only occur, for the direct benefit of the animal, within a valid veterinary/ client/ 
patient relationship (VCPR).  This VCPR, established by the physical exam of an individual animal 
or a site visit in herd health, allows for the proper diagnosis and a familiarity with the pet’s true 
baseline condition. It also allows the veterinarian to determine the agricultural site’s upkeep and 
operation, and the owner or site operator's abilities to properly complete the recommended 
treatments. In Florida veterinary rules and under current Federal Veterinary Directives this must 
occur at least once a year.   
 

 


